
 
 

April 2, 2021 

 

Dear Perspective Students: 

 
 

We are writing to inform you of a change to our clinical requirements.  Effective January 1, 2022 

all students in the Practical Nursing Program must have a COVID-19 vaccine in order to attend 

clinical.  Our clinical facilities with whom we have contracts have informed us of their decision 

to only allow students that are vaccinated into their facilities.  Therefore, if you choose to pursue 

a certificate in the Practical Nursing Program at Pennsylvania Institute of Technology you will 

have to have this additional requirement in order to complete clinical requirements of the 

program.  We do not have alternative clinical sites.  We are providing you this information now 

so that you can make the best decision in pursuing your nursing education with P.I.T. in the 

future.  

 

Thank you, 

Dr. Danielle Giuliano, PhD, RN 

Director of Nursing 

 

 

 
 

 
 


